
The Chinese University of Hong Kong 
Physical Education Unit 

Arrangement on Make-up Practical Examination of Required and Elective Physical 
Education Courses in 2019-20 T2  

The make-up practical examinations scheduled on 28, 29 November and 5, 6 December 
2020 will be conducted as scheduled. 
 

Please note the following examination arrangement:   
1. Owing to the tight schedule of the examination, please arrive at the examination venue 30 

minutes before the start of the examination to take attendance and do the warm-up, i.e. if 
you have registered the section at 14:30-16:00, you should arrive at 14:00. 

2. No warm-up and practice will be allowed once the examination starts. 
3. Please bring along your student identity card to take attendance. Otherwise, you will not be 

permitted to take the examination. 
4. Please wear appropriate sportswear for the examination. 
5. Ten marks will be deducted for late-comer who arrive 15 minutes after the start of the 

examination. 
6. Students must check their registered course code and the name of course teacher prior to 

the examination, and report them to the invigilator in the examination centre.  
7. If a partner is requested for your make-up practical examination (involves rally, catch and 

throw items), the student must invite the CUHK student to be a partner on his/her own.  
 

In order to minimize the risk of contracting and spreading COVID-19, students should observe 
the following precautionary measures for the make-up practical examinations: 
 Students concerned with one or more of the following conditions should not come back to 

the campus for the make-up practical examinations, and they should contact their course 
lecturers to make other appropriate arrangements. 
a). have travelled outside Hong Kong within 14 days before attending the class; 
b). are still within the compulsory quarantine period; 
c). are living with family members/persons who are confirmed cases of COVID-19; or 
d). have chronic illness/other medical conditions concerned. 

 Students should have body temperature screening and record on a form at the entrance of 
the sports venue;  

 Students should bring an extra face mask to change in case the mask get wet during the 
make-up practical examinations; 

 Students should perform hand hygiene before and after the make-up practical 
examinations, and avoid touching eyes, nose and mouth during the make-up practical 
examinations; 

 Students should not take a shower in changing room after the make-up practical 
examinations to reduce the risk of spreading COVID-19; 

 Students should keep a physical distance of at least 1.5m apart from each other during the 
make-up practical examinations. 

 


